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Greater Portland City League 
Summary of Captains Minutes 

November 20, 2008 
 
 

Call to Order:  President Nancy Kuntzmann called the meeting to order at 9:24 am.  Board 
members attending:  Leslie Ballard, Marianne Conroy, Mary Davis, Becky Edwards, Donna 
Hanlon, Julie Hanson, Nancy Kuntzmann, Sue Lucke, Sue Stone, and Holly Weyhrauch.  Absent 
were Beth Burczak and Jean Davidson. 
 
Approval of Minutes:  The minutes of the October 16, 2008 board meeting were approved 
without corrections. 
 
President’s Report:  A letter was sent out to the division reps to forward on to the captains 
regarding some important reminders to help make the city league season go smoother for 
everyone.  A suggestion was made to encourage teams who are defaulting matches to add new 
players to their teams at the end of the first half of the season. 
  
Vice President’s Report:  The MAC has been reserved for next year’s captain’s brunch.  It will 
be on Wednesday, August 12, 2009. 
  
Treasurer’s Report:  None.   
 
Corresponding Secretary Report:  None. 
 
Website Coordinator Report:  It was reported that there are 26 teams who have matches 
scheduled on December 16th/17th, so the scores need to be recorded on the website ASAP, but no 
later than Friday, December 19th.  The dates for registration will be open on December 20 and 
close on January 12.  A reminder note for open registration will be added to the homepage of the 
website. 
 
Division Rep Reports:  
 
It was reported that there was a leaking roof at a match, in addition to an earthquake drill.  The 
final doubles match went on court late, in which the players could only stay for about another 
hour.  The rep was called to see how to handle the situation, in which she suggested that they 
reschedule the match.   The players said no, they wanted to play.  After finishing the first set, they 
agreed to play a tie-breaker for the 2nd and 3rd sets.  Everyone agreed and played the match. 
 
It was reported that there was a suggestion that instead of 1 team moving up and 1 team moving 
down at the end of the season, that there should be 2 teams moving up and down.  If this change 
was made, then some teams would have to change days of play (Tuesday to Wednesday or 
Wednesday to Tuesday). 
  
Old Business – None. 
 
New Business – None. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 10:39 am.  The next Board meeting will be Thursday, January 15, 
2009. 
 
 
Julie Hanson, Recording Secretary 


